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SUBJECT:
CITY COUNCIL AUTHORIZATION TO RATIFY A LETTER TRANSMITTED BY MAYOR CRUZ TO
THE LYTTON RANCHERIA BAND OF POMO INDIANS ON THE SUCCESSFUL PASSAGE OF
FEDERAL LEGISLATION, H.R. 1388 - “THE LYTTON RANCHERIA HOMESTEAD ACT OF 2019”

CITY MANAGER RECOMMENDATION
Authorize by Minute Order

COMPLIANCE STATEMENTS
FY 2019-21 Council Priority Workplan Compliance Statement
Support of Federal legislation for the Lytton Rancheria Band of Pomo Indians is not an adopted policy
item contained in the FY 2019-21 Council Adopted Workplan, effective March 1, 2019.

CEQA Compliance Statement
This is not a project as defined by CEQA

BACKGROUND
On January 21, 2020, Mayor Cruz transmitted a congratulatory letter to the Lytton Rancheria Band of
Pomo Indians Tribal Chairperson Margie Mejia. The purpose of this letter was to officially
congratulate the Lytton Rancheria Band of Pomo Indians (Lytton Tribe), who operate Casino San
Pablo, on the successful passing of federal legislation, H.R. 1388 (D-Huffman) - “The Lytton
Rancheria Act of 2019” which was subsequently part of Senate Bill 1790, “The National Defense
Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2020,” which was approved by the federal government on
December 20, 2019.

The passage of the federal legislation provided the Lytton Tribe with the necessary federal
authorization to facilitate future development of 511 acres for a proposed future Tribal homestead
near the Town of Windsor, CA in Sonoma County, with development of new civic buildings, housing,
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near the Town of Windsor, CA in Sonoma County, with development of new civic buildings, housing,
hotel/resort, and a winery project to benefit all Lytton tribal families, officials and representatives.
This federal legislative process took nearly a decade for the Lytton Tribe to acquire the necessary
federal government approvals to move forward with their master-planned homestead development
for their Tribal families and officials.

Attached is the letter from Mayor Cruz transmitted on January 15, 2020 which now requires
ratification by majority vote of the City Council (see Attachment).

FISCAL IMPACT
None associated with this action.

ATTACHMENT:
1. Letter dated 01/21/20 from Mayor Cruz to Lytton Rancheria Band of Pomo Indians Tribal Chairperson

Margie Mejia
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